CITY OF ALAMEDA NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING RENEWAL OF 2019 WATER QUALITY AND FLOOD PROTECTION FEE FOR FY 2021-2022

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that at its meeting on Tuesday, June 1, 2021, the Alameda City Council will conduct a public hearing to consider:

Method of collecting the annual Water Quality and Flood Protection Fee for Fiscal Year 2021-22 through the property tax bill system.

Any owner of a parcel of real property subject to the Water Quality and Flood Protection Fee may object to having this fee collected through the property tax bill system by filing with the City Clerk a written protest containing a legible signature of the property owner and identifying the parcel by address or assessor's parcel number. Written protests can be mailed in advance of the public hearing to the City Clerks' office: 2263 Santa Clara Avenue, Room 380, Alameda, CA 94501. Please contact the City Clerk's office for information regarding written protests delivered in person prior to the June 1 Public Hearing. If the City Clerk does not receive written protests from the owners of a majority of properties regarding the collection method of this fee before the close of the public hearing, the City Council may authorize the collection of the Water Quality and Flood Protection Fee through the property tax bill system.

Due to Governor Executive Order N-29-20, Councilmembers can attend the meeting via teleconference. The City allows public participation via Zoom. Please visit the City Clerk's website for additional information:

*******<u>.alamedaca.gov/GOVERNMENT/Agendas-Minutes-Announcements</u>

For any additional information, questions, or requests for reasonable accommodations from individuals with disabilities, please contact the City Clerk's office at clerk@alamedaca.gov or 510-747-4800.

/LAURA WEISIGER/ CITY CLERK CITY OF ALAMEDA PUBLISH ON 5/14/21 & 5/21/21